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MEMBERSHIP 
 

Yearly Membership Costs 
  Youth, not included in “family plan”, $15 

  Single member, $25 

  Couple, $40 

  Family plan, $50 

  Silver Membership $100 per person 
 

Session Costs 
  Members -- $5.00      Guests — $10.00 

  Silver Members — FREE 

 

Membership Chairperson 

John Shorb 805-772-5367 

treasurer@pismojazz.com 

Newsletter Editor: 

Dean Krikorian, Ph.D. 

Business & Board Meetings 
 

 
All meetings will begin at 3:00 pm, 
generally in the Sky Room of the 
Edgewater Inn, Pismo Beach. 
Meetings are scheduled the 1st 
Tuesday of the month. Members 

are welcome at all meetings ♫ 

OUR “SILVER” or  
SPONSORING MEMBERS 

  
These are the folks who have chosen to pay $100.00 
each for the privilege of being a Sponsoring Member 

  
Polly Ahlemann   Bert Berringer  
Nancy Bull   Rhonda Cardinal 
Jeff Cardinal   Frederick Clegg 
Perry Dove   Michael Dubin  
Frosty Frost   Glenn Geissinger 
Herb & Sonja Gerfen  Del & Velma Gomes 
Earl Kaplan   Vi Koory 
Pat & Perry Lorentzen  Sharon Marshall 
Nora Penny   Stanford Redisch 
Betty Reid   Hugh Robinson 
Kent Ruggles   Carol & Bill Rust 
Bruce & Janice Scott  Mario Tognazzini Off Beat Accepts Advertisements! 

 

 

The Offbeat is accepting and publishing ads. 
Prices are as follows: Business Card size: 
$15.00; 1/4 page $25.00; 1/2 page $50.00. We 
will give a 50% discount if you buy an ad for six 
months. You can purchase a business card 
sized ad for one calendar year for $120.      

2017 Board Of Directors 

 
President  George Smith  Home (805) 481-7840 
  k6kdp@aol.com  Cell (805) 202-6781 
  
Vice President Sandy Smallwood  New! 
  sandysmallwood@charter.net    
 
Secretary  Fran Willey  New! 
  fwilley82@gmail.com   
 
Treasurer  John Shorb   New! 

  treasurer@pismojazz.com 
 
Past President Rhonda Cardinal  Home (805) 937-8402 
  jwcardinal@msn.com Cell  (805) 907-2097 
 
Board Members:  
1-Year  Earl Kaplan  Home (805) 474-9474 
  earlkaplan@gmail.com Cell  (805) 709-1792 
   
  Hugh Robinson  Home  (805) 929-3880 
  dumr@att.net  Cell  (805) 295-0326 
 
  Linda Shorb  New! 
  pismojazz2015@gmail.com  
 
2 year -  Eva Ackerman  New! 
 
  Jim Borland  New!  
  jborland@calpoly.edu  
 
  Dean Krikorian   
  deankrix@gmail.com   

LOST AND FOUND 
 
Fran Willey fwilley82@gmail.com is collecting all the lost 

and found.  She has seat cushions, coffee cups, water 

bottles and even an unopened CD.  Did anyone FIND 

some earrings, eye glasses or a Man’s medical brace-

let? Please contact Fran concerning any of these items. 

Membership Report 
 
Total membership = 309 people 
We would like to welcome new members: 
 
Arch and Georgette Dulaney 
Irving and Phyllis Rosenfeld 
Jerry and Eva Ackerman 

TEE SHIRTS: Jubilee fans! Support us w/ 
a Jubilee tee shirt celebrating our 40th an-
niversary. We also need someone to help 
us sell the remaining tee shirts.  
Please step forward if you can help.                  
Pismojazz2015@gmail.com 
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A Giant & Jubilant Jubilee Thank You! 
The 40

th
 Anniversary of the Jubilee by the Sea 

was an incredible festival this year. Everyone 
had a great time by all accounts. The Donors, 
Sponsors and Boosters insured that we made 
money this year. The Jubilee committee works 
hard all year long & made it happen. Without 
the volunteers, the festival would not have 
happened. And all the attendees from all over 
the country made it all worthwhile. Thank you. 
The Patrons and Sponsors enjoyed front row 
seating this year. I know that I enjoyed having 
a seat and am looking forward to VIP seating 
continuing. Thank you for all your generous 
donations to the 40

th
 annual Jubilee by the 

Sea.  We set a high goal this year and were 
able to make the goal thanks to very generous 
Patron donations. We also had a full 
sponsorship of one band and full sponsorship 
of three air-fares. That really helped take the 
pressure off the festival budget. The boosters 
($25 –$ 249) were not as numerous as last 
year but many of you added donations at the 
door. I thank each and every one of you for 
your generous support.  Linda Shorb 

New Officers Elected for 2017 

Thanks to those that voted and those candi-
dates who agreed to run or stay on the Board.  
Here are our new officers for 2017: 
President – George Smith 
Vice President – Sandy Smallwood 
Secretary – Fran Willey 
Treasurer – John Shorb 
Two year Board Members: 
Dean Krikorian 
Eva Ackerman 
Jim Borland 
One Year Board Members: 
Linda Shorb (replaces John Shorb) 
Earl Kaplan 
Hugh Robinson 

Holiday Party is Here!: Vet’s Hall Dec. 18: 
 
We will be having our 6

th
 annual Holiday 

Swing Dance Party on December 18
th
 at the 

Vet’s Hall. Wear your holiday finest and get 
ready to dance!  Carlton Gallant, who nor-
mally runs our snack bar, will be providing a 
holiday buffet of spiral ham, mashed pota-
toes, gravy, carrots, a green veggie & dinner 
rolls. 
 
All are encouraged to bring an appetizer, a 
desert or a salad. If you do not wish to bring 
anything, please donate $5.00 towards the 
meal, which is being provided AT NO EXTRA 
COST, thanks to the great year we had at Ju-
bilee by the Sea. We also received a gener-
ous grant from the SLO Community Founda-
tion earlier this year. This luncheon is being 
provided as a thank you to everyone that 
contributed to the success of our club all 
year.   
The dance floor will be in front of the stage. 
The jam session will start at 11AM and fea-
ture holiday-themed songs. Lunch served 
12:45. Champagne poured 2:15. A Sunday 
session not to be missed! We welcome any-
one to stay at the end & help clean up. Thx! 

December 18 Session Bands  
 
The Royal Garden Swing Orchestra is made 
up of professional musicians from the San 
Luis Obispo County area and is celebrating its 
29th year performing the swinging sounds of 
the Big Band Era. With a musicality rarely 
heard today, this nine-piece band sounds big-
ger than the average big band. One newspa-
per reviewer stated, “This is an orchestra that 
harkens back to a bygone era when musicians 
wore tuxedos and had an air of elegance 
about them. They are true professionals who 
really understand group synergy. Royal Gar-
den is a favorite dance band for all ages.  
 
The intermission band is the Gipsy All Stars, 
danceable gypsy jazz. This popular band of 
younger musicians specializes in the music of 
Brazilian Guitarist Django Reinhardt, Musi-
cians:  Laurel Mitchell (vocals), Allan Dick 
(violin), James Gallardo (upright Bass), Ben 
Arthur and Toan Chau (guitars).  

Publicity help 
 

We need someone to submit 2-3 paragraphs 
a month for the "Good News," local news, and 
"Talent Call," newspaper sections. We also 
need someone to send info about our Sunday 
Sessions to the Senior centers and retirement 
homes: We provide the flyers. Please contact 
us if you can help us out in any way. pismo-
jazz2015@gmail.com  

mailto:pismojazz2015@gmail.com
mailto:pismojazz2015@gmail.com
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Sunshine Point of Contact 
  

One of our volunteers, Barbara Ubben, 
sends sympathy & get well cards to our members/families on behalf of BSR. If you 
know someone that needs a little support, please contact Barbara at 805- 937-5447. 

November 20
th

 2016 Jam Set 
 
Set 1 included George Smith on trumpet.   
David Farber played alto sax. Other musicians 
included Steve Muchnicke on tenor sax 
(welcome Steve!), Richard Woodworth, so-
prano sax, Andrew Galassi on bari sax 
(welcome Andrew!), Jeff Cardinal on bass, 
Frank Coop on guitar, Del Gomes on piano, 
Ken Heiges on drums, Anne Abler and Zack 
Dackawich (welcome Zack!) on violin, Steven 
Saavedra on washboard. Featured songs in-
cluded “I’m Gonna Sit Right Down” w/ Barbara 
on vocals “Muskrat Ramble,” “Midnight in 
Moscow”.  Richard was the jazz master.  
Set 2 featured these changes; Jim West on 
trumpet, Del Gomes, clarinet, Paul Buscaino 
trombone, & George Smith, piano. Featured 
songs included, “Bill Bailey,” w/ Barbara on 
vocals, “On the Sunny Side of the Street,” “Ice 
Cream” w/ Richard on vocals & “Rosetta.” Del 
conducted. Jim Borland ran sound. 
Set 3 included these changes: George Smith, 
trumpet, Scott Andrews, tenor sax, Richelle 
Cross, piano. Featured songs included 
“Struttin w/ Some BBQ”, “Who’s Sorry Now” w/ 
Richelle on vocals, “Emperor Norton’s Hunch,” 
+ a wonderful double piano version of “Blue 
Turning Grey” featuring George & Richelle w/ 
four hands and two pianos! Cool. See you in 
December for our annual holiday tunes!  

For Sale: Upright Tuba 

Silver Finish. Three Valve. 
Good Condition (A couple of dings). 
Includes valve oil, some music, etc. 
$995; John Shorb (805) 772-5367 

Dues Now Due for 2017  
Dues can either be mailed to Basin Street Regu-
lars, Attn: Membership, P O Box 356, Pismo Beach, 
CA  93448 or can be paid at the next Sunday Ses-
sion.  Questions?: John Shorb, Membership Chair, 
805-772-5367 or treasurer@pismojazz.com Special 
thanks to Gail Lightfoot & Sandy Smallwood for all 
their hard work. 
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BASIN STREET REGULARSa.k.a. 

“The Central Coast Hot Jazz Society” 
Return mail address: 
P. O. Box 356 
Pismo Beach, CA 93448 

December 2016 

 

 

BSR CALENDAR  2016 

 
Dec 18 Annual Holiday Party 
  “Celebrating Our Finest Jubilee” 
Jan 29        Yosemite Jazz Band from Oakhurst 
 
Venue:  Veteran’s Memorial Hall 
   780 Bello Street, Pismo Beach  
 
Times:  Jams  begin at 11:00 am  
   Guest Band begins at 1:00 pm  
 
Royal Garden Swing Orchestra @ 1 & 3:15PM 
Gipsy All Stars @ 2:15PM 
 
Come celebrate the holidays with our jam 
band’s annual jazzy holiday tunes: Always a 
crowd favorite. Warren Balfour will lead the 
Royal Garden Swing Orchestra. The Gipsy All 
Stars will keep you on the dance floor. Bring 
your dancing shoes! Oh what fun! We will take 
time to reminisce about our recent festival.  


